
 

ROLANDO MANDRAGORA 
 
Turin, 1 February 2021 - Juventus Football Club S.p.A. announces that the agreement with Udinese Calcio S.p.A. 
for the temporary transfer of the player Rolando Mandragora has been terminated and, at the same, an agreement 
with Torino F.C. S.p.A. has been finalized for a new temporary transfer of the player until 30 June 2022. These 
operations do not generate any significant economic effects in the current financial year. 

The agreement also provides: 
 Torino F.C. S.p.A. with an option right, to be exercised within 30 June 2021, for the definitive acquisition 

of the player for a consideration of € 16 million, to be paid in five financial years; 
 Torino F.C. S.p.A. with an option right, to be exercised within 30 June 2022, for the definitive acquisition 

of the player for a consideration of € 14 million, to be paid in five financial years; 
 Torino F.C. S.p.A. with an obligation to definitively acquire the player for a consideration of € 9 million, to 

be paid in four financial years, subject to the achievement of certain given sportive objectives by the end 
of the 2021/2022 season. The agreed consideration might increase up to a maximum of € 1 milion upon 
achievement of further performance objectives. 
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